
 

 

 
Dear media representatives,      Willingen, 14.01.2022 

 

this year again the Corona pandemic unfortunately has an impact on the FIS Ski 

Jumping World Cup 2022 in Willingen. Once again, no spectators are allowed and also 

the work of journalists, photographers and TV and radio teams is subject to some 

conditions. The 2G-plus rule applies to the event. The following points are mandatory: 

 

PCR test: Accreditation will only be issued in the press center (Auf dem Hagen 10) 

upon presentation of the ID card if a negative PCR test is available, which must not be 

older than 48 hours. This is a requirement of the FIS. 

The Ski-Club recommends to have this test done before arrival. However, it is also 

possible to perform the PCR test on site in Willingen with an external service provider at 

a price of 96.80 euros during the following period (without registration): 

Thu. 27.01: 11:30 to 16:30, location Hotel Hochsauerland 2010, Sonnenweg 23  

The result will be sent to everyone's cell phone on the same day by midnight at the 

latest. 

  

Antigen rapid test: In addition to the PCR test in advance, each media representative 

must undergo a rapid test daily at the Covid test center of the Ski Club at the ski jump 

(per test 13.80 euros). The opening hours: 

Fri. 28.01:   7:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.  

Sat. 29.01:  7:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.  

Sun. 30.01: 6:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. 

The quick test can also be done at any other official test center in Willingen or 

elsewhere. However, it is mandatory to present it at the Covid test center at the ski 

jump. Testcenter in Willingen can be found here: 

 



 

 

 

 

https://www.landkreis-waldeck-frankenberg.de/leben-geniessen/wohlbefinden-

bewahren/gesundheitsfoerderung/informationen-zum-

coronavirus/buergertests/#accordion-1-5.  

  

Masks are obligated: FFP2 masks must always be worn on the entire event site and in 

the press center. This also applies at the workplace in the press and sub-press center. 

Only when eating and drinking may the mask be removed. 

  

Workplaces: Workstations in the press and subpress center will be permanently 

assigned and are valid for the entire weekend. 

  

Photo shirt: Once again, photographers will be issued with a photo shirt at 

accreditation. A deposit of 30 euros must be paid for this, which will be refunded when it 

is returned to the press center before departure. 

  

Mixed zone: A minimum distance of 1.5 meters must be maintained in the mixed zone. 

Interviews with athletes leaving the hill via a separate corridor can be conducted with 

the appropriate distance. 

  

Shuttle service: A shuttle service will be provided from the press center to the ski jump. 

A shuttle service will also be available for photographers to take them from the stadium 

up to the inrun tower, from where they can walk down to the ski jump. The vehicles may 

only be occupied by 2 people per row of seats. The cable car is not available. It is 

reserved exclusively for the sport. 

With kind regards 

Bernd Saure 

(Press team Ski-Club Willingen) 


